
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A special meeting of Newbury Township Trustees called to order at 7:00 p.m., August 
25, 2021, with Bill Skomrock and Glenn Quigley in attendance at the town hall 
 
Greg Tropf was absent 
 
 
Mr. Skomrock opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
 
Mr. Skomrock asked for a motion to enter into Executive session for the purpose of 
discussing the acquisition of the former Newbury School Property. 
Mr. Quigley moved to go into executive session, Mr. Skomrock seconded. 
Voice vote: two ayes. 
 
Invited into the executive session were members of the Newbury Task Force, Maggie 
Zock, Dave Gifford, Dave Lair and Kimya Matthews. 
 
 
Out of executive session at 8:42 pm. No action was taken. 
 
Diane Ryder was invited back to public session. 
Trustees and task force members gave statements regarding property negotiations and 
intentions for future of property.  Trustees are waiting for report from a construction 
manager regarding the costs that would be required to save and rehabilitate either the 
entire original high school building, or salvaging the eastern portion. They suspect that 
the costs to save the building may be cost prohibitive.  Hope for cooperation of West 
Geauga School Board in negotiating acquisition. 
 
Motion to adjourn at 9:11 pm, by Glen Quigley.  Seconded by Mr. Skomrock. 
Meeting adjourned by unanimous vote. 
 
 
 
 
 
__________________________________  __________________________________      

William Skomrock, Jr. - Chairman  Glen Quigley - Vice Chairman 
 
 
__________________________________  ___________________________________ 
 Greg Tropf - Trustee    Beverly Sustar – Fiscal Officer 
 


